
1 
 
 

 

May 5, 2025  

The Honorable John Thune  
Majority Leader 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510  

The Honorable Chuck Schumer  
Minority Leader 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510  

The Honorable Mike Johnson 
Speaker of the House 
United States House of Representatives  
Washington, DC 20515  

The Honorable Hakeem Jeffries  
Minority Leader 
United States House of Representatives  
Washington, DC 20515  

Dear Majority Leader Thune, Minority Leader Schumer, Speaker Johnson, and Minority Leader 
Jeffries:  

We, the over 800 undersigned executives leading many of the nation’s community health centers, 
state and regional primary care associations, and related organizations, thank you for your strong 
bipartisan support of the Community Health Center Fund, most recently demonstrated in the Full-
Year Continuing Appropriations and Extensions Act, 2025 (CR). Under your leadership, lawmakers 
continue to recognize the importance of providing community health centers with the federal 
resources they need to serve some of the most at-risk, medically fragile communities in our nation. 
Moreover, lawmakers also demonstrated their commitment to key workforce programs in the CR 
like the Teaching Health Center Graduate Medical Education (THCGME) program and the National 
Health Service Corps (NHSC). We are greatly encouraged by this support and are grateful.  

As Congress continues its work to reform our nation’s health care system and fund federal 
government operations, we urge you to do even more to support the important work community 
health centers do by protecting and stabilizing a federal program that community health centers 
rely on most - the Medicaid program.  

Medicaid improves health outcomes, reduces premature deaths, and strengthens the economy, 
while funding efficient, cost-saving care at community health centers that many rural and low-
income Americans rely on. We support a targeted approach to changes in Medicaid policy, as broad 
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changes have the potential to destabilize state Medicaid programs and community health centers, 
harm local economies, and exacerbate rural health care access challenges. We are committed to 
working together to refine any proposed changes, ensuring Medicaid remains a strong, reliable 
resource for the patients and communities who depend on it most. 

We understand Congress is exploring ways to reduce administrative and inefficient spending, 
including within Medicaid, and we are ready and committed to working with you on this important 
effort. However, health centers stand to be doubly impacted by substantial reductions in Medicaid 
coverage and funding, given that we are required by law to serve all patients no matter their ability 
to pay. We are proud to be our country’s largest network of primary and preventive care, providing 
access to high quality care to more than 32 million patients, but changes that both reduce coverage 
levels and squeeze state budgets would impose serious burdens on health centers. These types of 
changes would lead to job losses and far-reaching economic impact. We respectfully urge you to 
collaborate with community health centers to ensure any changes to the Medicaid program protect 
rural and struggling areas and their trusted providers.  

We appreciate your consideration of our issues and stand ready to work with you to help ensure an 
even more effective and efficient health care system.  

Thank you for your leadership and consideration.  

Sincerely, 

National Organizations 

Advocates for Community Health 
American Association of Teaching Health Centers (AATHC) 
Association of Asian Pacific Community Health Organizations (AAPCHO) 
Association of Clinicians for the Underserved (ACU) 
Migrant Clinicians Network 
OCHIN 
Rural Youth Catalyst 
 
State and Regional Primary Care Associations 
 
Mary Hayes Finch, President & CEO,  
Alabama Primary Health Care Association 
 
Nancy Merriman, CEO, 
Alaska Primary Care Association 
 
Jessica Yanow, President & CEO, 
Arizona Alliance for Community Health Centers 
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Alan Pruhs, Executive Director, 
Association for Utah Community Health 
 
Francisco Silva, CEO,  
California Primary Care Association 
 
Ross Brooks, President & CEO, 
Colorado Community Health Network 
 
Alice Weingartner, Interim CEO, 
Community Care Network of Kansas 
 
Rose Duhan, President & CEO, 
Community Health Care Association of New York State 
 
Shawn K. Frick, CEO, 
Community Health Center Association of Connecticut 
 
Terrence Shirley, CEO, 
Community Health Center Association of Mississippi 
 
Shelly Ten Napel, CEO, 
Community HealthCare Association of the Dakotas 
 
Ruth Pollard, President & CEO,  
DC Primary Care Association 
 
Jonathan Chapman, CEO, 
Florida Association of Community Health Centers 
 
Duane A. Kavka, CEO,  
Georgia Primary Care Association 
 
Robert Hirokawa, CEO,  
Hawaii Primary Care Association 
 
Amy Behnke, CEO, 
Health Center Association of Nebraska 
 
David Garrett, CEO, 
Idaho Community Health Center Association 
 
Ollie Idowu, President & CEO, 
Illinois Primary Health Care Association 
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Ben Harvey, CEO, 
Indiana Primary Health Care Association 
 
Aaron Todd, CEO,  
Iowa Primary Care Association 
 
Molly N. Lewis, CEO,  
Kentucky Primary Care Association 
 
Gerrelda Davis, Executive Director,  
Louisiana Primary Care Association 
 
Darcy Shargo, CEO,  
Maine Primary Care Association 
 
Phillip Bergquist, Chief Executive Officer,  
Michigan Primary Care Association 
 
Nora Hoban, CEO, 
Mid-Atlantic Association of Community Health Centers (Maryland and Delaware) 
 
Jonathan Watson, CEO, 
Minnesota Association of Community Health Centers 
 
Joseph Pierle, CEO,  
Missouri Primary Care Association 
 
Cindy Stergar, CEO,  
Montana Primary Care Association 
 
Nancy J. Bowen, CEO,  
Nevada Primary Care Association 
 
Yvette Ramirez Ammerman, CEO,  
New Mexico Primary Care Association 
 
Chris Shank, President & CEO, 
North Carolina Community Health Center Association 
 
Bruce Gray, CEO,  
Northwest Regional Primary Care Association (Alaska, Idaho, Oregon, and Washington) 
 
Julie DiRossi-King, President & CEO, 
Ohio Association of Community Health Centers 
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Sara Barry, CEO,  
Oklahoma Primary Care Association 
 
Joan Watson-Patko, Executive Director,  
Oregon Primary Care Association 
 
Arielle Buyum, Executive Director,  
Pacific Islands Primary Care Association  
 
Shelley Riser, President & CEO, 
Pennsylvania Association of Community Health Centers 
 
Elena Nicolella, President & CEO, 
Rhode Island Health Center Association 
 
Vicki M. Young, CEO, 
South Carolina Primary Health Care Association 
 
Libby Thurman, CEO,  
Tennessee Primary Care Association 
 
Tracy Douglas, CEO, 
Virginia Community Healthcare Association 
 
David Pearson, CEO, 
Washington Association for Community Health 
 
Scott Stewart, CEO, 
Wisconsin Primary Health Care Association 
 
Sherri Ferrell, President & CEO,  
West Virginia Primary Care Association 
 
 
Community Health Centers:  
 
Alabama 
Oscar William Adams III, Board Director,  
Alabama Regional Medical Center 
  
James Allen, CEO,  
Northeast Alabama Health Services, Inc. 
 
Damein Baity, Board Member,  
Alabama Regional Medical Services 



6 
 
 

 

 
Pam Bowers, CEO,  
Southeast Alabama Rural Health Associates 
 
Marcy Brown, Board Chair,  
Family Oriented Primary Health Care Clinic, Inc. 
 
Terry Burney, Board Member,  
Alabama Regional Medical Services 
 
Janice F. Chiles, Board Chair,  
Alabama Regional Medical Services 
 
Dr. Deborah Dancy, Board Member,  
Alabama Regional Medical Services 
 
Gilbert Darrington, CEO,  
Health Services, Inc. 
 
David E Gay Jr., CEO,  
Whatley Health Services, Inc. 
 
Dr. Thomas (Ted) Greer, Jr., CEO,  
Alabama Regional Medical Services 
 
Joe Harris, Board Member,  
Alabama Regional Medical Services 
 
Mary Hayes Finch, President & CEO,  
Alabama Primary Health Care Association 
 
Jim Holland, CEO,  
Bayou La Batre Area Health Development Board, Inc. 
 
Gabe Hulbert, Board Co-Chair,  
Alabama Regional Medical Services 
 
Michelda Johnson, CEO,  
HAPPI Health 
  
David Jones, Executive Director,  
Capstone Health 
  
Dr. Shalanda Sheree Kangethe, EdD, CEO & Executive Director,  
Roundbell International Services, Inc. 
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Kenthia McCleod, Board Member,  
Alabama Regional Medical Services 
  
Carleton Pyfrom, President & CEO,  
Central North Alabama Health Services, Inc. 
  
Robert Rex Record, MD, CEO,  
Christ Health Center 
  
Wayne Rowe, President & CEO,  
Quality of Life Health Services, Inc. 
  
Gloria Rowry-Kidd, Board Member,  
Alabama Regional Medical Services 
  
J. Tuerk Schlesinger, CEO,  
AltaPointe Health Systems, Inc. 
  
Keshee D Smith, CEO,  
Rural Health Medical Program, Inc. 
 
Catherine Terry, Board Member,  
Alabama Regional Medical Services (ARMS) 
  
Farrell Turner, CEO,  
Physicians Care Of Clarke 
  
John Waits, CEO,  
Cahaba Medical Care 
  
Charles White, CEO,  
Franklin Primary Health Ctr., Inc 
 
 
Alaska 
Carol Austerman, CEO,  
Kodiak Community Health Center 
  
Angela Gorn, CEO,  
Norton Sound Health Corporation 
  
Dawn Johnson, CEO,  
Iliuliuk Family and Health Services 
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Cheryl Kilgore, CEO,  
Interior Community Health Center 
  
Nancy Merriman, APCA CEO,  
Alaska Primary Care Association 
  
Dimitri Philemonof, President & CEO,  
Aleutian Pribilof Islands Association 
  
Benjamin Wright, CEO,  
Peninsula Community Health Services 
  
Bruce Gray, CEO,  
Northwest Regional Primary Care Association 
 
 
Arizona 
Rosa Alvarez, Board Member,  
United Health Care Center 
  
Deborah Andrus, Board President,  
United Community Health Center - Maria Auxiliadora 
  
Wendy Armendariz, CEO,  
Neighborhood Outreach Access to Health 
  
Francisco Avalos, Board Member,  
Neighborhood Outreach Access to Health (NOAH) 
  
Blaine Bandi, CEO,  
Wesley Community & Health Centers 
  
Kavita Bernstein, Board Chair,  
Neighborhood Outreach Access to Health (NOAH) 
 
Judy Brittain, Board Member,  
Canyonlands Health Care 
  
Joshua Carzoli, CEO,  
Marana Health 
  
Katherine Cecala, Board Member,  
Mountain Park Health Center 
  
Gary Cloud, Board Member,  
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Wesley Health Center 
   
Kim Despres, CEO,  
Circle the City 
 
Maria Esparza, Board Member,  
United Community Health Center - Maria Auxiliadora 
  
Alberta Farnsworth, Board Member,  
Wesley Community and Health Center 
  
Lorena A.M. Frey, Board President,  
Prescott Free Clinic 
  
Anne M Gresham, Board Member,  
United Community Health Center 
  
Gina Griffiths, Board Director,  
Neighborhood Outreach Access to Health (NOAH) 
  
Douglas Guffey, Board Director,  
Neighborhood Outreach Access to Health 
  
Christopher Hansen, CEO,  
Canyonlands Community Health Care 
  
Karen Hoffman Tepper, President & CEO,  
Terros Health 
  
Justine Holguin, Board Member,  
Canyonlands Healthcare 
  
Morgan Johnson, Board Member,  
Mountain Park Health Center 
  
William S. Justic, Board Member,  
Canyonland Health 
  
Steve Knode, Board Member,  
UCHC Board Member 
  
Clinton Kuntz, President & CEO,  
El Rio Health 
  
Marcie Larson, Board of Directors, Vice President,  
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Canyonlands Health Care 
 
Paulette C. LeBlanc, Board Member,  
Canyonlands Healthcare 
  
Jonathan Leonard, CEO,  
Sunset Health 
  
Jonathan Melk, MD FAAP, CEO,  
Chiricahua Community Health Centers, Inc. 
  
Maybe Alfonzo Morales, Board Member,  
Wesley Community & Health Centers 
  
Anne Newland, CEO,  
North Country HealthCare 
  
Anna Ortiz, Board Vice-Chair,  
Mountain Park Health Center 
  
Ellie Pitcher, Board Member,  
Wesley Community & Health Centers 
  
Tara Plese, Board Member,  
NOAH Community Health Center 
  
Jon Reardon, CEO,  
United Community Health Center - Maria Auxiliadora Inc 
  
Audrey Reida, Director, United Community Health Center,  
United Community Health Center 
  
Mike Renaud, President & CEO,  
Valle del Sol, Inc. 
  
Scott Richter, Board Member,  
Neighborhood Outreach Access to Health (NOAH) 
  
Peggy Runyon, Board Member,  
United Community Health Center 
  
Jeff Sandquist, Board Member,  
Wesley Community & Health Centers 
  
Michael Stewart, Board Chair,  
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Mountain Park Medical Centers 
  
John Swagert, MD, CEO,  
Mountain Park Health Center 
  
Amy Taylor, CEO,  
Mariposa Community Health Center 
  
Carlos Valles, Board Member,  
United Community Health Center 
  
Manny Villa, Board Member,  
United Community Health Center 
  
Joette Walters, CEO,  
Tuba City Regional Health Care Corporation 
  
Jessica Yanow, President & CEO,  
Arizona Alliance for Community Health Centers 
 
 
Arkansas 
Debbie Ackerson, CEO,  
Boston Mountain Rural Health Center 
 
 
California 
Martin L Adams, Board Chair,  
San Fernando Community Health Center 
  
Ismael Aguila, Board Member,  
San Fernando Community Health Center 
 
Natalie Aguilera, CEO,  
Native American Health Center 
  
Anita Aguirre, MPH, CEO,  
Santa Cruz Community Health Centers 
 
Ellen Ahn, CEO,  
KCS Health Center 
 
Wayne Anderson MD, Board Vice-Chair,  
Family Health Centers of San Diego 
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Cecilia Aviles, CEO,  
LifeLong Medical Center 
  
Bahram Bahremand, CEO,  
Friends of Family Health Center 
 
Tatyana Bak, CEO,  
Elica Health Centers 
  
Al Ballesteros, CEO,  
JWCH Institute, Inc. - Wesley Health Centers 
 
Sparkle Barnes, Interim CEO,  
Health Center Partners of Southern California 
 
Isabel Becerra, CEO,  
The Coalition of Orange County Community Health Centers 
 
Yvonne Bell, President & CEO,  
Clinicas de Salud del Pueblo 
 
James Bella, Board Member,  
Open Door Community Health Centers 
 
Gary S. Bencomo, Board President,  
Dientes Community Dental 
 
Kathryn Boyd, Board Member,  
Alliance Medical Center 
 
Anne Brandon, Board Chair,  
North East Medical Services 
 
David Brinkman, CEO,  
DAP Health 
  
Timothy Brown, CEO,  
St. Jude Neighborhood Health Centers 
 
Fran Butler-Cohen, CEO,  
Family Health Centers of San Diego 
 
Jo Campbell, CEO,  
Hill Country Community Clinic 
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Barbara Carr, Governing Board Chair,  
Family Health Centers of San Diego 
 
Francisco L. Castillon, MPA, CEO,  
Omni Family Health 
  
Ara Chakrabarti, CEO,  
Redwood Coast Medical Services 
 
Eddie Chan, President & CEO,  
North East Medical Services (NEMS) 
 
Edgar Chavez, CEO,  
Universal Community Health Center 
  
Suzanne Cheung, Board Member,  
North East Medical Services 
  
Mike Chi, Board Member,  
North East Medical Services 
  
Mary Cummings, CEO,  
Bartz Altadonna Community Health center 
  
José R. de la Garza, Governing Board of Directors,  
Family Health Centers of San Diego 
  
Selina De La Peña, MBA, CEO,  
Fresno American Indian Health Project 
  
Castulo de la Rocha, President & CEO,  
AltaMed Health Services Corporation 
  
Veronica Dela Rosa, Interim CEO,  
San Ysidro Health 
  
Greg Diederich, CEO,  
Community Medical Centers 
  
Jeremy Elkins, CEO,  
Camino Health Center 
  
J Lorraine Estradas RN BSN MPH, CEO,  
Arroyo Vista family Health Center 
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Deb Farmer, President & CEO,  
Westside Family Health Center 
  
Rachel Farrell, CEO,  
Harmony Health Medical Clinic and Family Resource Center 
  
Mary Fitzgerald, Board Member,  
Alliance Medical Center 
  
Norman Fujita, MD, Board Member,  
Alliance Medical Center 
  
Jane Garcia, CEO,  
La Clinica de La Raza 
  
Bertha Garcia, Board Member,  
San Diego Family Health Center 
  
Shannon Gerig, CEO,  
Mountain Valleys Health Centers 
  
Rod Grainger, CEO,  
MCHC Health Centers 
  
Chloe Guazzone, Executive Director,  
Anderson Valley Health Center 
  
Nik Gupta, CEO,  
Mission City Community Network, Inc. 
  
Alicia Hardy, CEO,  
CommuniCare+OLE 
  
Maryanne Harris, Board Member,  
Alliance Medical Center 
  
Virginia Hedrick, Executive Director,  
California Consortium for Urban Indian Health, Inc 
 
Joe Hollendoner, CEO, 
Los Angeles LGBT Center – California 
  
Nancy Huang, Board Vice-Chair,  
North East Medical Services 
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Carmen Huertero, Board Member,  
TrueCare 
  
Kerry Hydash, President & CEO,  
Family HealthCare Network 
  
Cathryn Hyde, CEO,  
Community Health Partnership 
  
Gralyn A Jacques, Jr, CEO,  
Ravenswood Family Health Network 
  
Chris Kelsch, Executive Director,  
Winters Healthcare 
  
Alan Khoo, Board Member,  
North East Medical Services 
  
Tamra King, CEO,  
Harbor Community Health Centers 
  
Stephanie Kleinheinz, CEO,  
School Health Clinics of Santa Clara County 
  
David Knego, Executive Director,  
Curry Senior Center 
  
Sarita Kohli, President & CEO,  
Asian Americans for Community Involvement 
  
Susannah Labbe, CEO,  
Alliance Medical Center 
  
Kevin LaChapelle, CEO,  
San Diego American Indian Health Center 
  
Jina Lawler, CEO & President,  
Hurtt Family Health Clinic, Inc. 
  
John Jin Lee, Board Member,  
North East Medical Services 
  
Bill Leland, Board Member,  
Alliance Medical Center 
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Lacey Lively, Interim CEO / CFO,  
Northeastern Rural Health Clinics 
  
Jason Lohr, MD, CEO,  
SAC Health 
  
David Lontok, President & CEO,  
Comprehensive Community Health Centers, Inc 
 
Jim Mangia, President & CEO,  
St. John’s Community Health 
  
Laura Marcus, CEO,  
Dientes Community Dental Care 
  
Alicia Mardini, CEO,  
East Valley Community Health Center 
 
Andie Martinez Patterson, CEO,  
Alameda Health Consortium 
  
Kevin Mattson, President & CEO,  
San Ysidro Health 
 
Louise McCarthy, CEO, 
Community Clinic Association of Los Angeles County 
  
Peter Mojarras, CEO,  
Castle Family Health Centers, Inc. 
  
Aaron Morris, Board Vice-Chair,  
San Fernando community Health Center 
  
Siu Kwan Mui Man, President,  
Tenderloin Chinese Rights Association 
  
Theresa Mulvany, Board Member,  
Alliance Medical Center 
  
Marilyn (Lyn) Murray, Board Member,  
Alliance Medical Center 
  
Peter Ng, CEO,  
Chinatown Service Center 
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Rocio Nunez Magdaleno, CEO,  
Fanily Health Matters 
  
Patricia Ochoa, Board Member,  
San Fernando Community Health Center 
  
Mario A. Ortega, CEO,  
Abrazar, Inc. 
  
Emily Ortiz, Board Chair,  
Celebrating Life Community Health Center 
  
Caleb Ott, CEO,  
Shasta Cascade Health Centers 
  
Dr. Zettie D. Page III, CEO,  
Bay Area Community Health 
  
Sompia Paigne, CEO,  
COMMUNITY MEDICAL WELLNESS CENTERS, USA 
 
Erin Pak, CEO,  
Kheir Clinic 
  
Rakesh Patel, CEO,  
Neighborhood Healthcare 
  
Karen Pearson, Board Member,  
TrueCare 
  
Eloisa Perard, CEO & President,  
Gracelight Community Health 
  
Liz Perez-Howe, CEO,  
Axis Community Health 
  
Karen Permillion, Healthcare Access Manager,  
Alameda Health Consortium 
  
Dianne Philibosian, Board Member,  
San Fernando Community Health Center 
  
Robert Phillips, President & CEO,  
Baywell Health 
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Andy Piskoulian, CEO,  
Centro Medico Community Clinic 
  
Andy Piskoulian, CEO,  
Centro Medico Community Clinic 
  
Jonathan Porteus, Ph.D., CEO 
WellSpace Health 
 
Kathie Powell, CEO,  
Marin Community Clinics 
  
Patricia Prado-Olmos, Board Member,  
TrueCare 
  
David Quackenbush, President & CEO,  
Golden Valley Health Centers 
  
Catherine Ramos, Board Member,  
TrueCare 
  
Lucresha Renteria, Executive Director,  
Mendocino Coast Clinics, Inc 
  
Tim Rine, Executive Director,  
North Coast Clinics Network 
  
Arlene Rodriguez, Board Member,  
San Fernando Community Health Center 
  
Karla Ruiz, Board Member,  
Family Health Center 
  
Corinne Sanchez, Esq., President & CEO,  
El Proyecto del Barrio, Inc. 
  
Caleb Sandford, CEO,  
El Dorado Community Health Centers 
 
Fernando Sanudo, CEO,  
Vista Community Clinic 
  
Asa Satariano, DHA, MBA, President & CEO,  
Equity Health 
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Robin Schurig, Executive Director,  
Health Alliance of Northern California 
  
Cynthia Selmi, Executive Director,  
Health Outreach Partners 
  
Albert Senella, President & CEO,  
Tarzana Treatment Centers, Inc. 
  
Sergey Sergeyev, CEO,  
Celebrating Life Community Health Center 
  
Francisco Silva, CEO,  
California Primary Care Association 
  
Audrey L. Simons, CEO,  
San Fernando Community Health Center 
  
Paulo Soares, CEO,  
Camarena Health 
  
Philip Solomon, CEO,  
Samuel Dixon Family Health Center, Inc. 
  
Graciela Soto, CEO,  
Altura Centers for Health 
  
Tory Starr, CEO,  
Open Door Community Health Centers 
 
Walt Steffen, Board Member,  
TrueCare 
  
Jeany Tay, Board Member,  
North East Medical Services 
  
Sonya Tetnowski, CEO,  
Indian Health Center Of Santa Clara Valley 
  
Brandon Thornock, CEO,  
Shasta Community Health Center 
  
Jay Timacdog, Board Member,  
TrueCare 
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Rafael Vaquerano, President & CEO,  
Gardner Health Services 
  
Jason Vega, CEO,  
Central Valley Health Network 
  
Harold Wallace, CEO,  
Marin City Health and Wellness Clinic 
  
Edwin Wang, Board Member,  
North East Medical Services 
  
Christy Ward, CEO,  
Share Ourselves 
  
H. Seth Whitmer, CEO,  
Redwoods Rural Health Center 
  
Andrea Williams, Executive Director,  
Southside Coalition of Community Health Centers 
  
Jodie Wingo, President & CEO,  
Community Health Association Inland Southern Region 
  
Kimberly Wyard, CEO,  
Northeast Valley Health Corporation 
  
Desmond Young, Board Member,  
TrueCare 
  
Dr. Phil Yphantides, Board Chair,  
TrueCare 
  
Francis Yu, CEO,  
Garfield Health Cener 
  
Albert Yue, Board Member,  
North East Medical Services 
  
Anita Zamora, President & CEO,  
Valley Community Healthcare 
 
 
Colorado 
Ross Brooks, President & CEO,  
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Colorado Community Health Network 
  
Shelly Burke, CEO,  
Axis Health System 
  
Dr. Rebecca Hanratty, CEO,  
Denver Health 
  
Donna Lynne, CEO,  
Denver Health 
  
Donald Moore, CEO,  
Pueblo Community Health Center 
  
Simon Smith, President & CEO,  
Clinica Family Health & Wellness 
 
 
Connecticut 
Joanne Borduas, CEO 
Community Health and Wellness Center of Greater Torrington, Inc. 
 
Cindy Beauregard, Board Member,  
United Community and Family Services.Inc 
 
Kimberly Beauregard, President & CEO,  
InterCommunity Health Care 
  
Irene A Bessette, Board Member,  
United Community and Family Services, Inc. 
  
Brian Clinton, Board Member,  
United Community and Family Services, Inc. 
  
Katherine M. Curran, President & CEO,  
Connecticut Institute For Communities, Inc. 
  
Karen A. Daley, CEO,  
Optimus Health Care, Inc. 
  
Abby I. Dolliver, Board Member,  
United Community and Family Services 
  
Colleen Ebanks-Shippey, Board Member,  
Optimus Health Care 
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Caroline Fortin, Board Member,  
United Community and Family Services 
  
Shawn K. Frick, CEO,  
Community Health Center Association of Connecticut 
  
Lee-Ann Gomes, Board Member,  
United Community and Family Services, Inc 
  
Jennifer Granger, President & CEO,  
United Community and Family Services, Inc. 
  
Connie Hilbert, Board Member,  
United Community and Family Services, Inc. 
  
Pauline Jones, Board Member,  
Optimus 
  
Debbie Kievits, Board Chair,  
United Community and Health Services 
  
Suzanne Lagarde MD MBA, CEO,  
Fair Haven Community Health Care 
  
Erika K Lorange, Board Member,  
United Community and Family Services, Inc. 
  
Meg Martellotta, Board Director,  
United Community and Family Services, Inc. 
  
David McKee, Board Member,  
First Choice Health Centers, Inc 
  
Mollie Melbourne, President & CEO,  
Southwest Community Health Center, Inc. 
  
Melissa Meyers, CEO,  
Generations Family Health Center, Inc. 
  
Bertcelis Morales, Board Member,  
Optimus Health Center 
  
Zafar Rashid, Board Chair,  
First Choice Health Center 
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Christopher Rucci, Board Member,  
First Choice Health Centers 
  
Ashoo Sharda, Board Member,  
First Choice Health Center 
  
Jeffrey Steele, President & CEO,  
First Choice Health Centers Inc 
  
Robert H. Strick, DMD, Board Member,  
United Community and Family Services 
  
Adam Sulik, Board Chair,  
United Community and Family Services, Inc. 
  
Donald Thompson, President & CEO,  
StayWell Health Care, Inc. 
  
Sabrina Trocchi, PhD., MPA, President & CEO,  
Wheeler Health 
  
Kenneth Waller, CEO,  
Norwalk CHC 
 
 
Delaware 
Chris Fraser, President & CeO,  
Westside Family Healthcare 
 
Nora Hoban, CEO,  
Mid-Atlantic Association of Community Health Centers 
 
 
District of Columbia 
Richard Gesker, Interim CEO,  
Mary's Center 
 
Jessica Henderson Boyd, MD, MPH, President & CEO,  
Unity Health Care 
 
George Jones, CEO,  
Bread for the City 
 
Ruth Pollard, President & CEO,  
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DC Primary Care Association 
 
Naseema Shafi, CEO,  
Whitman-Walker Health 
 
Kelly Sweeney McShane, CEO,  
Community of Hope 
 
 
Florida 
Elizabeth Adolphe, Board Member,  
Treasure Coast Community Health 
 
Marla Banta, Board Member,  
Premier Community HealtCenter 
  
Adrienne Bess, Board Member,  
FoundCare 
  
Stephanie Carden, Board Member,  
FoundCare 
  
Jonathan Chapman, CEO,  
Florida Association of Community Health Centers 
  
Matt Clay, CEO,  
Heart of Florida Health Center 
  
Bertha Condes, Board Member,  
FoundCare Health Center 
  
Eric Diaz, Board Member,  
Foundcare 
  
Elodie Dorso, CEO,  
Community Health Centers of Pinellas dba Evara Health 
  
Mike Fasano, Board Member,  
Premier Community Health Care 
  
Edward Fialkowski, Board Member,  
Treasure Coast Community Health, Inc. 
  
Rosalyn Frazier, CEO,  
Broward Community & Family Health Centers, Inc. 
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Paul Gordon, Board Member,  
FoundCare Inc 
  
Blake Hall, President & CEO,  
Community Health of South Florida, Inc. 
  
Austin Helton, CEO,  
Brevard Health Alliance 
  
Sherry Hoback, President & CEO,  
Tampa Family Health Centers, Inc. 
  
Marcia Howard, Board Member,  
Foundcare inc Community Health Center 
  
Christopher Irizarry, CEO,  
FoundCare, Inc. 
  
Mario Jardon, CEO, CEO,  
Citrus Health Network, Inc 
  
Steve Knobl, Ph.D., Board Member,  
Premier Community Healthcare 
 
Lane Lunn, CEO,  
North Florida Medical Centers, Inc. 
  
Lillian Mutava, Board Member,  
Premier Community Healthcare 
  
Mark Rabinowitz, CEO,  
Miami Beach Community Health Center 
  
Joseph Resnick, President & CEO,  
Premier Community HealthCare Group, Inc. 
  
Rev. Fr. Elliot R Rodriguez, Board Director,  
Premier Community Healthcare 
  
James Rota, Board Member,  
Foundcare 
  
Chandra Smiley, CEO,  
Community Health Northwest Floridda 
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Vicki Soule', MBA, MS (FACHE), CEO,  
Treasure Coast Community Health, Inc. 
  
Laura Spencer, CEO,  
Rural Health Care, Inc. d/b/a Aza Health 
 
 
Georgia 
Eutracey Adamson, Board Chair,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
Verneda Bachus Curry, CEO,  
Health Education, Assessment and Leadership, Inc. dba HEALing Community Health 
  
Carla W. Belcher, CEO,  
Community Health Care Systems, Inc. 
  
Barbara Benefield, Board Member,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
Clarence Billups, Board Vice-Chair,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
Tara Brown, CEO,  
Palmetto Health Council, Inc. 
  
Connie Bussey, Board Member,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
Suzanne Chovanec, CEO,  
Tri-Med Family Care 
  
Rick Christman, CEO,  
Primary Healthcare Centers 
  
Cassandra Collins, CEO,  
Recovery Consultants of Atlanta, Inc. 
  
Ginger Cushing, CEO,  
Primary Care of Southwest Georgia 
  
Jennie Denmark, CEO,  
East Georgia Healthcare Center 
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Cheri Elliott, Board Member,  
Tri-Med Family Care 
  
Kim W. Gaines, Board President,  
Medical Associates Plus 
  
Marcus Garner, CEO,  
Athens Neighborhood Health Center 
  
Albert Grandy, CEO,  
Curtis V. Cooper Primary Health Care 
  
Dr. Asante Hilts, CEO,  
Valley Healthcare System, Inc. 
  
Carlos Jaime, Board Chair,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
Larry Jenkins, Board Member,  
Medical Associate Plus (MAP) 
  
Ashley Jha, Board Member,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
Janelle Johns, Board Member,  
Diversity Health Center, Inc. 
  
Stephanie Jones-Heath, CEO,  
Diversity Health Center, Inc. 
  
Duane A. Kavka, CEO,  
Georgia Primary Care Association 
  
Donna Lane Williams, CEO,  
Southwest Georgia Healthcare Clinics,Inc 
  
Katherine McLeod, CEO,  
First Choice Primary Care 
  
Steven Miracle, CEO,  
Georgia Mountains Health Services, Inc 
  
Dusty Morris, Board Member,  
McKinney Medical Center 
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Raymond Neal, Board Member,  
Tri Med Family Care 
  
Alexis Nkusi, Interim CEO,  
Center for Pan Asian Community Services, Inc. 
  
Linda Perry-Simpson, Board Member,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
Eugene Ramos, Board Member,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
J.R. Richards, CEO,  
Neighborhood Improvement Project, Inc. dba Medical Associates Plus 
  
Paulette Robertson, Board Chair,  
Diversity Health Center, Inc. 
  
Timothy Sawyer, Board Member,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
Todd Shifflet, CEO,  
Georgia Highlands Medical Services 
  
Ola Smith-Carter, CEO,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
Tammi Sorrells, CEO,  
Good Samaritan Health & Wellness Center 
  
Shelley Spires, CEO,  
Albany Area Primary Health Care, Inc. 
  
Jeff Taylor, CEO,  
MedCura Health 
  
Eric Tillman, Board Member,  
McKinney Medical Center 
  
R.B. Tucker Jr., CEO,  
South Central Primary Care Center, Inc. 
  
Reece Turner, Board Member,  
McKinney Medical Center 
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Dave Ward, CEO,  
Medlink Georgia, Inc. 
  
Barbara Washington, Board Member,  
Medical Associate, Plus 
 
 
Hawaii 
Robert Hirokawa, CEO,  
Hawaii Primary Care Association 
  
Mary Frances Oneha, CEO,  
Waimanalo Health Center 
  
Richard Taaffe, CEO,  
Hawaii Island Community Health Center 
  
John White, CEO,  
Hamakua-Kohala Health Center 
 
 
Idaho 
Mike Baker, CEO,  
Heritage Health 
 
Mindy Bendetti, CEO,  
Health West Inc. 
 
Ted Epperly, MD, President & CEO,  
Full Circle Health 
 
David Garrett, CEO,  
Idaho Community Health Center Association 
 
Bruce Gray, CEO,  
Northwest Regional Primary Care Association 
 
Heidi Hart, CEO,  
Terry Reilly Health Services 
  
Aaron Houston, CEO,  
Family Health Services 
  
Kevin Knepper, CEO,  
Kaniksu Community Health 
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Aaron Wilson, CEO,  
CHAS Health 
 
 
Illinois 
Tanya Andricks, CEO,  
Crossing Healthcare 
  
Teresa Armstrong, CEO,  
Cass County Health Department 
  
Christy Blank, CEO,  
Macoupin County Public Health Department 
  
Tom Bowman, CEO,  
Community Health Care, Inc. 
 
Heather Burton, CEO,  
Central Counties Health Centers, Inc. 
  
Bob Cech, Board Member,  
PrimeCareHealth Community Health Centers 
  
Veronica Clarke, President & CEO,  
TCA Health, Inc. NFP 
  
LaTonda Davenport, Board Member,  
PrimeCare 
  
Dan Fulwiler, President & CEO,  
Esperanza Health Centers 
  
Dr. Travis Gayles, CEO,  
Howard Brown Health 
  
Lynn Hopkins, CEO,  
PrimeCare Community Heatlh 
  
Ollie Idowu, President & CEO,  
Illinois Primary Health Care Association 
  
Shawna Lecuyer, Board Director,  
PrimeCare Community Health 
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Larry McCulley, CEO,  
SIHF Healthcare 
  
Muhammad Paracha, MD, MPH., CEO,  
AHS Family Health Center 
  
Rev. Luis F. Reyes-Rosaro, Board Chair,  
PrimeCare Community Health Center- Chicago 
  
Triste Smith, CEO,  
Near North Health 
  
Iris Wesley, CEO,  
SIU Center for Family Medicine 
  
Nicole Willis, CEO,  
Tapestry 360 Health 
  
Chad Wolbers, CEO,  
Crescent Community Health Center 
 
 
Indiana 
Hybarger Barb, Board Member,  
Jane Pauley Community Health Center 
  
Kristine Georges, CEO,  
Tulip Tree Family Health Care 
  
Sherry Gray, CEO,  
Raphael Health Center 
  
Marc Hackett, CEO,  
Jane Pauley Community Health Center 
  
Ben Harvey, CEO,  
Indiana Primary Health Care Association 
  
Beth Keeney, President & CEO,  
LifeSpring Health 
  
Kate LaPierre, Executive Board Member,  
Neighborhood Health 
  
Ann Lundy, CEO,  



32 
 
 

 

Indiana Health Centers Inc 
  
Sarah Noel, Board Member,  
Raphael Health Center 
  
Cynthia Parkes, Board Member,  
Jane Pauley Community Health Center 
  
Jeanne Rieger, Board Member,  
Raphael Health Center 
  
Kathy Robb, Executive Director,  
Knox Winamac Community Health Centers, Inc. 
  
Aaron Roberts, Board Chair,  
Raphael Health Center 
  
Aaron Robles, Board Member,  
Neighborhood Health 
  
Scott Rollett, CEO,  
Windrose Health Network, Inc. 
  
Raylene Rospond, Board Member,  
Neighborhood Health Center 
  
Brooke Southivong, Board Member,  
Neighborhood Health Clinic 
  
Alex Spicer, Board Member,  
Raphel Health Center 
  
Paul Wyman, Board Chair,  
Jane Pauley Community Health Center 
  
Angie Zaegel, President & CEO,  
Neighborhood Health Clinics, Inc. 
 
 
Iowa 
Tom Bowman, CEO,  
Community Health Care, Inc. 
 
Mark Donaldson, CEO,  
Siouxland Community Health Center 
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Joel Dougherty, CEO,  
All Care Health Center 
  
Joseph Douglas, Board Member,  
Community Health Center of Eastern Iowa 
  
Richard Gehrig, CEO,  
United Community Health Center 
  
William Grimm, CEO,  
Community Health Centers of Southeastern Iowa, INC 
  
David Haden, Board Member,  
Community Health Centers of Southeastern Iowa 
  
Christine Kemp, CEO,  
Peoples Community Health Clinic, Inc. 
  
Renae Kruckenberg, CEO,  
Community Health Center of Fort Dodge, Inc 
  
Cynthia Sharpe, Board Member,  
Southeastern Iowa Community Health Center 
  
Nathan Simpson, CEO,  
Primary Health Care, Inc. 
  
Jeffrey G. Strause, Board President,  
Community Health Center Southeastern Iowa (CHCSEIA) 
  
Aaron Todd, CEO,  
Iowa Primary Care Association 
  
Chad Wolbers, CEO,  
Crescent Community Health Center 
 
 
Kansas 
Bryant Anderson, CEO,  
PrairieStar Health Center 
  
Renee Hively, CEO,  
CareArc, Inc. 
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Alice Weingartner, Interim CEO,  
Community Care Network of Kansas 
 
 
Kentucky 
Jay L Baker, CEO,  
OVP Health Care Inc 
 
Tina Bryant, CEO,  
Sterling Health Solutions, Inc. 
  
L.M. (Mike) Caudill, CEO,  
Mountain Comprehensive Health Corporation 
 
Shelley R. Gobin, CEO,  
Regional Health Care Affiliates, Inc. 
  
Bart Irwin, CEO,  
Family Health Centers, Inc. 
  
Molly N. Lewis, CEO,  
Kentucky Primary Care Association 
  
Wayne Linscott, CEO,  
HealthFirst Bluegrass 
  
Kim McKenna, CEO,  
One Cross Community Health 
  
Jack A. Miniard, CEO,  
Clover Fork Outpatient Medical Project Inc. 
  
Lawrence Rector, CEO,  
Dayspring Health, Inc. 
 
Michael W. Stanley, CEO,  
Grace Health 
  
Ellen Vance, CEO,  
Kentucky Mountain Health Alliance, Inc 
 
 
Louisiana 
William Brent, III, CEO,  
SWLA Center for Health Services 
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Edward Carlson, CEO,  
Odyssey House Louisiana, Inc. 
  
Gerrelda Davis, Executive Director,  
Louisiana Primary Care Association 
  
Christi Hunt, CEO,  
Primary Care Providers for a Healthy Feliciana, Inc. 
  
Katie Parnell, CEO,  
Morehouse Community Medical Centers d/b/a CommuniHealth Services 
  
Shondra Williams, President & CEO,  
Jefferson Community Health Care Centers DBA Inclusivcare 
 
 
Maine 
Carol Carew, CEO,  
Bucksport Regional Health Center 
  
Constance Coggins, President & CEO,  
HealthReach Community Health Centers 
  
Lori Dwyer, President & CEO,  
Penobscot Community  Health Care 
  
Marie Guay, Board Member,  
Portland Community Health Center 
  
Laurie Kane-Lewis, CEO,  
DFD Russell Medical Centers 
  
Ellen Krajewski, CEO,  
Eastport Health Care 
  
Tom MacDonald, CEO,  
Regional Medical Center at Lubec 
  
Isaac Macdougal, Board Member,  
Portland Community Health Center 
  
Axel Nimbona, Board Member,  
Greater Portland Health 
  



36 
 
 

 

Conor ONeill, Board Member,  
Portland Community Health Center 
  
Darcy Shargo, CEO,  
Maine Primary Care Association 
  
Lisa Tapert, Director,  
York County Community Action Corporation/Nasson Health Care 
  
Ann Tucker, CEO,  
Portland Community Health Center 
  
Linda Watson, CEO,  
Sacopee Valley Health Center 
  
Richard White, Board Member,  
Portland Community Health Center 
  
Grete Zemans, Board Member,  
Greater Portland Health 
 
 
Maryland 
Salliann Alborn, CEO,  
Maryland Community Health System 
  
Dr. Allen J. Bennett, President & CEO,  
Park West Health System, Inc. 
  
Dr. Christopher DeMarco, CEO,  
Greater Baden Medical Services 
  
Richard Gesker, Interim CEO,  
Mary's Center 
 
Nora Hoban, CEO,  
Mid-Atlantic Association of Community Health Centers 
 
Erica Johnson, CEO,  
Bay Community Health 
  
Kevin C. Lindamood, President & CEO,  
Health Care for the Homeless 
  
Sara Rich, CEO,  
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Choptank Community Health System, Inc. 
  
Shirley Sutton, President & CEO,  
Baltimore Medical System 
 
Susan B. Walter, CEO,  
Tri-State Community Health Center 
 
 
Massachusetts 
Eliud Alcala, Board Member,  
Lynn Community Health Center 
  
Maggie Brennan, President & CEO,  
North Shore Community Health 
  
Laura Gallant, Board Member,  
Lynn Community Health Center 
  
James Heffernan, Board Member,  
Lynn Community Health Center 
  
Frances Martinez, Board Member,  
Lynn Community Health Center 
  
Charles A. Murphy, President & CEO,  
Harvard Street Neighborhood Health Center 
 
Susan Levine, CEO, 
Lowell Community Health Center 
  
Rachel Pohl, Board Member,  
Lynn Community Health Center 
  
Drew Russo, Board Chair,  
Lynn Community Health Center 
  
Kirirath Saing, Board Member,  
Lynn Community Health Center 
  
Jay Trivedi, CEO,  
Upham's Community Care 
  
Frederica M. Williams, President & CEO,  
Whittier Street Health Center 
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Michigan 
Linda Atkins, CEO,  
Western Wayne Family Health Centers 
  
Micheal J. Baranowski, CEO,  
Downriver Community Services, Inc. 
  
Phillip Bergquist, Chief Executive Officer,  
Michigan Primary Care Association 
  
Brenda Coughlin, M.D., President and CEO 
Great Lakes Bay Health Centers 
 
Denise Crawford, President & CEO,  
Family Health Center 
  
Daniel McKinnon, CEO,  
East Jordan Family Health Center 
  
Nancy Spencer, CEO,  
Alcona Citizens for Health, Inc. 
  
Julie Tatko, President & CEO,  
Baldwin Family Health Care 
  
Karen Wood, CEO,  
MyCare Health Center 
 
 
Minnesota 
Ann Cazaban, Executive Director,  
Southside Community Health Services 
  
Roli Dwivedi, MD, FAAFP, DABFM, CEO & Chief Clinical Officer,  
Community-University Health Care Center 
  
Theodore James, CEO,  
Axis Clinics 
  
Jonathan Watson, CEO,  
Minnesota Association of Community Health Centers 
 
Rhonda Eastlund, CEO,  
Community Health Service Inc. 
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Mississippi 
Rozell Chapman, CEO,  
Mallory Community Health Center 
  
Dr. James L. Coleman, Jr., CEO,  
G.A. Carmichael Family Health Center, Inc. 
  
John A. Fairman, CEO,  
Delta Health Center, Inc. 
  
Wilbert L. Jones, CEO,  
Greater Meridian Health Clinic, Inc. 
  
Terrence Shirley, CEO,  
Community Health Center Association of Missippi 
  
Marilyn Sumerford, Executive Director,  
Access Family Health Services, Inc. 
 
 
Missouri 
Aramide Ayorinde, Phd, CEO,  
Family Care Health Centers 
  
Scott Crouch, CEO,  
Ozarks Community Health Center 
  
Dr. Rick Francis, CEO,  
Cross Trails Medical Center 
  
Wil Franklin, CEO,  
KC CARE Health Center 
  
Randall L Gann, CEO,  
Missouri Ozarks Community Health 
  
Stuart Gipson, CEO,  
South Central Missouri Community Health Center 
  
Dr. Kendra Holmes, President & CEO,  
Affinia Healthcare 
  
Chris Jones, CEO,  
SEMO Health Network 
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Brock Lough, CEO,  
East Central Missouri Behavioral Health Services Inc 
  
Don McBride, CEO,  
Ozark Tri-County Healthcare Consortium DBA ACCESS Family Care 
  
Kelly Miller, CEO,  
Central Ozarks Medical Center 
  
Joseph Pierle, CEO,  
Missouri Primary Care Association 
  
Jeron Ravin, CEO,  
Swope Health 
  
Gregory Andrew Roeback, CEO,  
Great Mines Health Center 
  
Lindsey Rood-Clifford, Board Member,  
KC Care Health Center 
  
David Steinmann, CEO,  
Fordland Clinic Inc. 
  
Bob Theis, CEO,  
Samuel U. Rodgers Heath Center 
  
Michael Waller, CEO,  
Regional Health Care Clinic, Inc. dba Katy Trail Community Health 
 
 
Montana 
Mark Cappis, Board Member,  
Alluvion Health Foundation 
  
Janet Duffy, Board Member,  
Alluvion Healthcare 
  
Kevin Eckhardt, Board Member,  
Alluvion Health Foundation 
  
Kyndra Hall, CEO,  
Bullhook Community Health Center, Inc. 
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Seth Lutter, Board Member,  
Alluvion Health 
  
Kimberly Martin, Board Member,  
Alluvion Health Foundation 
  
Margaret Mitchell, Board Member,  
Alluvion Health 
  
William L Preston, CEO,  
Alluvion Health 
  
Cindy Stergar, CEO,  
Montana Primary Care Association 
  
Julie Trosper, Executive Director of Behavioral Health,  
Alluvion Health 
  
David Mark, MD, CEO,  
One Health 
 
 
Nebraska 
Amy Behnke, CEO,  
Health Center Association of Nebraska 
 
Mark Donaldson, CEO,  
Siouxland Community Health Center 
 
Kenny McMorris, CEO,  
Charles Drew Health Center, Inc. 
 
 
Nevada 
Nancy J. Bowen, CEO,  
Nevada Primary Care Association 
 
Judy Brittain, Board Member,  
Canyonlands Health Care 
 
Eddie Chan, President & CEO,  
North East Medical Services (NEMS) 
 
Marcie Larson, Board of Directors, Vice President,  
Canyonlands Health Care 
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New Hampshire 
Ken Gordon, CEO,  
Coos County Family Health Services 
  
Evelyn Hagan, ACHS Board President,  
Ammonoosuc Community Health Services 
  
Edward D Shanshala II MSHSA, MSEd, CEO,  
Ammonoosuc Community Health Services, Inc., (ACHS) 
  
Gregory White, CEO,  
Lamprey Health Care 
 
 
New Jersey 
Theresa Berger, CEO,  
Ocean Health Initiatives, Inc.  
 
 
New Mexico 
Steven C Hansen, CEO,  
Presbyterian Medical Services 
  
Steven Hartman, MD, Interim Executive Director,  
El Pueblo Health Services 
  
Roberta Lee, Board Member,  
Presbyterian Medical Services 
  
Lillie Lewis, Board Member,  
Presbyterian Medical Services 
  
Franklin McCasland, Board Chair,  
Presbyterian Medical Services 
  
Yvette Ramirez Ammerman, CEO,  
New Mexico Primary Care Association  
  
Bryan Romkey RN, Board Member,  
Presbyterian Medical Services 
  
Melissa Sharpe, Board Member,  
Presbyterian Medical Services 
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Susan Smith, Board Member,  
Presbyterian Medical Services 
 
 
New York 
Jessica Diamond, Executive Director,  
Housing Works Community Healthcare 
  
Rose Duhan, President & CEO,  
Community Health Care Association of New York State 
  
Lindsay Farrell, President & CEO,  
Open Door Family Medical Center 
  
Mendel Hoffman, President & CEO,  
Community Medical and Dental Care, Inc. 
  
Anne Kauffman Nolon, MPH, CEO,  
Sun River Health 
  
Jacquelyn Kilmer, CEO,  
Harlem United 
  
Larry McReynolds, Executive Director,  
Family Health Centers at NYU Langone 
 
Larry McReynolds, Executive Director,  
Sunset Park Health Council, Inc. 
  
Mari G. Millet, President & CEO,  
Morris Heights Health Center (MHHC) 
  
Alex Movshovich, CEO,  
CHI Health Center 
 
Tucker Slingerland, M.D., CEO,  
Hudson Headwaters Health Network 
  
Ana A. Trilla, CEO,  
Settlement Health and Medical Services, Inc. 
 
 
North Carolina 
Douglas Hall, Board Member,  
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Triad Adult & Pediatric Medicine 
  
Michelle Lewis, CEO,  
Triad Adult and Pediatric Medicine, Inc. 
  
Yvonne Long-Gee, CEO,  
Rural Health Group, Inc. 
  
Thomas McRary, CEO,  
West Caldwell Health Council, Inc. 
  
Dr. J. Dontaé Roberts, PhD, LCSW, Board Member,  
Triad Adult Pediatric Medicine (TAPM) 
 
Chris Shank, President & CEO,  
North Carolina Community Health Center Association 
  
Johnson Tilghman, Board Chair,  
CommWell Health 
  
Pamela Tripp, CEO,  
CommWell Health 
 
 
North Dakota 
Margaret Asheim, CEO,  
Family HealthCare 
  
Rhonda Eastlund, CEO,  
Community Health Service Inc. 
 
North Dakota 
Shelly Ten Napel, CEO,  
Community HealthCare Association of the Dakotas 
 
 
Ohio 
Tara Bair, President & CEO,  
Community Health & Wellness Partners 
 
Jay L Baker, CEO,  
OVP Health Care Inc 
  
James J Berrens, CEO,  
Christian Community Health Services dba Crossroad Health Center 
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Jeff Britton, CEO,  
Ohio Hills Health Services 
  
Tracy Cloud, CEO,  
Lower Lights Health 
  
Julie DiRossi-King, President & CEO,  
Ohio Association of Community Health Centers 
  
Lisa Evangelista, CEO,  
Fairfield Community Health Center 
  
Ken Grimmett, Board Member,  
Fairfield Community Health Center 
  
Dr. Angelica Hardee, Board Member,  
City of Cincinnati Primary Care 
  
Camille Jones MD, Board Vice-Chair,  
City of Cincinnati Primary Care Board 
  
Jolene Joseph, CEO,  
The HealthCare Connection 
  
John Kachuba, Board Chair,  
City of Cincinnati Primary Care Centers Board of Governors 
  
Summer Kirby, CEO,  
Compass Community Health 
  
Jonathan Lee, CEO,  
Signature Health, Inc. 
  
Philip K Lichtenstein, M.D., Board Member,  
City of Cincinnati Primary Care 
  
Paul Martin, Board President,  
Fairfield Community Health Center 
 
Lisa Mowry, CEO,  
CHANGE, Inc. 
 
Jeff Nelson, Board Vice-Chair,  
Fairfield Community Health Center 
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Jody Prather, M.D., President & CEO,  
HealthSource of Ohio 
  
Candy Rinehart, CEO,  
The Ohio State University Total Health Care Center 
  
Stephen Roller, President & CEO,  
Primary Health Solutions 
  
Dr. Anne Ruch, Executive Director,  
Compassion Health Toledo 
  
Shauna Schacht, CEO,  
Knox County Community Health Center 
  
Luz Elena Schemmel, Board Member,  
Cincinnati Health Department 
  
Debra Sellers, Board Member,  
Cincinnati Health Department 
  
Nancy Sink, Board Member,  
Family Health Care of Northwest Ohio 
  
Jennifer Smith, CEO,  
Family Health Care of Northwest Ohio, Inc. 
  
Vick Smith, Board Member,  
Family Health Center Van Wert 
  
Joyce Tate, CEO,  
City of Cincinnati Primary Care 
 
 
Oklahoma 
Royce Alverson, Board Member,  
Stigler Health & Wellness Center 
  
Sara Barry, CEO,  
Oklahoma Primary Care Association 
  
Angela Batton, CEO,  
Pushmataha Family Medical Center 
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Paula Deaton, Board Member,  
The Health and Wellness Center 
  
Pennie Embry, Board Member,  
Stigler Health and Wellness Center, Inc. 
  
Carey Gragg, Board Member,  
Health and Wellness 
  
Doug Hall, Board Member,  
The Health & Wellness Center 
  
Teresa Huggins, CEO,  
Stigler Health and Wellness Center, Inc 
  
Erika Martens, Board Chair,  
The Health and Wellness Center 
  
Sean McAvoy, Executive Director,  
Lawton Community Health Center 
  
Trisha Miller, Board Member,  
Health & Wellness Center 
  
Kate Neary, CEO,  
Community Health Connection 
  
Kristin Peerson, Board Member,  
Stigler Health & Wellness Center 
  
Marcy Ross, Board Member,  
Stigler Health and Wellness Center 
  
M Susan Savage, CEO,  
Morton Comprehensive Health Services, Inc 
  
Tim Starkey, MBA, FACHE, CEO,  
Great Salt Plains Health Center, Inc. 
  
Brenda Ware, CEO,  
Central Oklahoma Family Medical Center 
 
 
Oregon 
Bruce Burton, DMD, Board Member,  
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Nehalem Bay Health Center and Pharmacy 
 
Bruce Gray, CEO,  
Northwest Regional Primary Care Association 
 
Jennifer Griffith, CEO,  
One Community Health 
 
Brenda Johnson, CEO,  
La Clinica 
  
Gail Nelson, CEO,  
Nehalem Bay Health Center & Pharmacy 
  
William North, Executive Officer,  
Rogue Community Health 
  
Keri Scott, Board Member,  
Nehalem Bay Health Center 
 
Christy Trotter, CEO,  
Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic 
  
Joan Watson-Patko, Executive Director,  
Oregon Primary Care Association 
  
Jeri Weeks, CEO,  
Neighborhood Health Center 
 
 
Pacific Islands 
Arielle Buyum, Executive Director,  
Pacific Islands Primary Care Association 
 
 
Pennsylvania 
Terese DeLaPlaine, President & CEO,  
Hamilton Health Center, Inc. 
  
Kristie Lenze, CEO,  
Keystone Rural Health Consortia, Inc. 
  
Shanice Mariluz, Board Chair,  
Hamilton Health Center 
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Bridgette McGivern, CEO,  
Community Health & Dental Care, Inc. 
  
Emily Nichols, Executive Director,  
RHD/Family Practice & Counseling Network 
  
Susan Post, CEO,  
Esperanza Health Center 
  
Shelley Riser, President & CEO,  
Pennsylvania Association of Community Health Centers 
  
Joseph Robinson Jr, Board Member,  
Hamilton Health Center 
  
John Roth, CEO,  
Broad Top Area Medical Center, Inc. 
  
Craig Ulmer, CEO,  
Community Health Net 
  
Susan B. Walter, CEO,  
Tri-State Community Health Center 
 
 
Puerto Rico 
Dr. Gloria Del C. Amador, DrPH-HSAM, MHSA, President & CEO,  
Salud Integral en la Montaña, Inc. 
 
 
Rhode Island 
Alison Croke, President & CEO,  
Wood River Health 
  
JOSEPH R DESANTIS, President & CEO,  
Tri-County Community Action Agency 
  
Elena Nicolella, President & CEO,  
Rhode Island Health Center Association 
 
 
South Carolina 
Annie Brown, CEO,  
Tandem Health SC 
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Pamela Davis, President & CEO,  
Little River Medical Center, Inc. 
  
Carl M. Humphries, CEO,  
HopeHealth 
  
Tony Megna, CEO,  
Genesis Healthcare Inc. 
  
Vicki M. Young, CEO,  
South Carolina Primary Health Care Association 
 
 
South Dakota 
Wade Erickson, CEO,  
Horizon Health Care, Inc. 
 
Tami Hogie-Lorenzen, Interim CEO,  
SD Urban Indian Health 
 
Shelly Ten Napel, CEO,  
Community HealthCare Association of the Dakotas 
  
 
Tennessee 
George Barton, CEO,  
Rural Medical Services 
  
Jennifer Dittes, CEO,  
HOPE Family Health Services 
  
Karlus DiVine, Board Chair,  
Bee Busy Wellness Center 
  
Lawrence Rector, CEO,  
Dayspring Health, Inc. 
 
Brian Haile, CEO,  
United Neighborhood Health Services (dba Neighborhood Health) 
  
Laura Harris, CEO,  
Chota Community Health Services 
  
Parinda Khatri, CEO,  
Cherokee Health Systems 
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Libby Thurman, CEO,  
Tennessee Primary Care Association 
  
Gayanne Williams, CEO,  
Citizens of Lake County for Health Care Inc. 
 
 
Texas 
Ashli L Acevedo, Board Member,  
TAN Healthcare 
  
Samuel Allen, Board Member,  
Foremost Family Health Centers 
  
Michael Austin, CEO,  
Midland Community Healthcare Services 
  
Diane Bass, President,  
Advanced Pediatric Care 
  
Carlie A. Brown, MPH, MHA, CEO,  
Healthcare for the Homeless - Houston 
  
Jon Calvin, CEO,  
Lone Star Circle of Care 
  
Jonathan Dixxon, Board Chair,  
Triangle Area Network (TAN Healthcare) 
  
Benitris Edwards, Board Member,  
TAN Heath Care 
  
Jennifer Ellis, Board Member,  
Coastal Bend Wellness Foundation 
 
Charlene Flash, MD, MPH, CEO, 
Avenue 360 Health and Wellness  
  
Frances R Fowler-Carter, Board Member,  
Bee Busy Wellness Center 
  
Brian A. Hawkins, President & CEO,  
Healing Hands Ministries 
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Bill Hoelscher, CEO,  
Coastal Bend Wellness Foundation 
  
Dena Hughes, CEO,  
Triangle Area Network, Inc. 
  
Tarek Jabari, Board Director,  
Foremost Family Health Centers 
  
Chad Jones, CEO,  
Longview Wellness Center, Inc. dba Wellness Pointe 
  
Edwin Lee Gibson, Board Member,  
Bee Busy Welness Center 
  
Judy Madura, MD CEO, CEO,  
South Plains Rural Health Services, Inc. 
  
Meagan Marshall, CEO,  
Shackelford County Community Resource Center DBA: ResourceCare 
  
Norman Mitchell, CEO,  
Bee Busy Wellness Center 
  
Daniel Montez, CEO,  
Vecino Health Centers 
  
Dean Munn, CEO,  
La Esperanza Clinic 
  
Robert Palussek, Interim CEO/ COO,  
Legacy Community Health Services 
  
Maureen Reyes, Board Member,  
South Plains Rural Health 
  
Terri Sabella, CEO,  
BVCAA, Inc. dba HealthPoint 
  
Terrie Salter, Board Member,  
TAN Healthcare 
  
Debora Scott, Board Member,  
TAN Healthcare 
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Mel Spell, Board Member,  
TAN Healthcare 
  
Joyce Tapley, CEO,  
Foremost Family Health Centers 
  
Marsha E. Thigpen, MD, Executive Director,  
Gulf Coast Health Center, Inc. 
  
Marlen Trujillo, PhD, CEO,  
Spring Branch Community Health Center 
  
Bonifacio Vega II, Board Member,  
Coastal Bend Wellness Foundation 
  
Gerrie Whitaker, President & CEO,  
North Texas Area Community Health Center 
  
Lee White, Board Member,  
Coastal Bend Wellness Foundation 
  
Taminisha White, Board Member,  
Foremost Family Health Centers 
 
 
Utah 
Kimalee Allred, Board Member,  
Carbon Medical 
  
Mindy Bendetti, CEO,  
Health West Inc. 
  
Jeff Braby, Board Member,  
Carbon Medical Service 
  
Kristy Candelaria, Board Member,  
Carbon Medical Service Association Board Member 
  
Patricia Chadwick, Board Member,  
Midtown community health center 
  
Lisa Clark, CEO,  
Carbon Medical Service Association, Incorporated 
  
Becky Colombo, Board Member,  
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Carbon Medical Service Association 
  
Janida Emerson, CEO,  
Wasatch Homeless Healthcare, dba Fourth Street Clinic 
  
Jesus Garcia, Board Chair,  
Midtown community health center. 
  
Veronica Hobby, CEO,  
Utah Partners for Health 
  
Michael Jensen, CEO,  
Utah Navajo Health System, Inc. 
  
Andrea Lockwood, Board Member,  
Midtown Community Health Center 
  
Don Logston, Board Member,  
Carbon Medical Services Assn. 
  
Alicia Martinez, CEO,  
Midtown Community Health Center 
  
Kent F. Meacham, Board Member,  
Midtown Community Health Center 
  
Michael B O’Shea, Board Member,  
Carbon Medical Service Association 
  
David Palacios, Board Member,  
Carbon Medical Services Association  
  
Jacqueline Piling, Board Member,  
Carbon Medical Service Association 
  
Alan Pruhs, Executive Director,  
Association for Utah Community Health 
  
Donavan Smith RPh, CEO,  
Wayne Community Health Centers, Inc. 
  
Jennifer Thomas, CEO,  
Community Health Centers Inc 
  
Charles Ulrich, Board Member,  



55 
 
 

 

Midtown Health Clinic 
  
Lori Wright, CEO,  
Southwest Utah Community Health Center 
 
 
Vermont 
Kathy Benoit, CEO,  
Notch VT 
 
Andy Barter, MS, CEO 
Little Rivers Health Care, Inc. 
 
 
Virginia 
Natalie Bass, Executive Director,  
Healthy Community Health Centers 
  
Anita Bennett, CEO,  
Daily Planet Health Services 
  
L.M. (Mike) Caudill, CEO,  
Mountain Comprehensive Health Corporation 
  
William H Craig, Board Member,  
Rockbridge Area Health Center 
  
Dennis Cropper, Board Chair,  
Rockbridge Area Health Center 
  
Tracy Douglas, CEO,  
Virginia Community Healthcare Association 
  
Janice Ellis, CFO/Interim CEO,  
Highland Medical Center Inc. 
  
Fran Elrod, Board Member,  
RAHC Board Memeber 
  
Ninel Foss, Board Member,  
Central Virginia Health Services 
  
Susan Greever, CEO,  
Bland County Medical Clinic 
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Brian Harris, CEO,  
Greater Prince William Health Center 
  
Jane Horton, Board Member,  
Rockbridge Area Health Center 
  
Patricia Jones, Board Member,  
Rockbridge Area Health Center 
  
Monika Marshall, Board President,  
Highland Medical Center 
  
Clay Richardson, Board Member,  
Highland Medical Center 
  
Suzanne Sheridan, CEO,  
Rockbridge Area Health center 
  
Robert C. Smith, Board Member,  
Central Virginia Health Services 
  
Paula Tomko, CEO,  
Central Virginia Health Svcs 
  
James Werth, Jr., CEO,  
Tri-Area Community Health 
 
 
Washington 
Sheila Berschauer, CEO,  
Moses Lake Community Health Center 
  
Deborah Buss, Board Member,  
Columbia Basin Health Association 
  
Rashad A. Collins, CEO,  
Neighborcare Health 
  
David Flentge, CEO,  
Community Health Care 
  
Mike Garza, Board Member,  
Columbia Basin Health Association 
  
Nieves Gomez, CEO,  
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Columbia Basin Health Association 
  
Angela Gonzalez, CEO,  
Community Health of Central Washington 
  
Bruce Gray, CEO,  
Northwest Regional Primary Care Association 
 
Jennifer Griffith, CEO,  
One Community Health 
  
Clark Hansen, Board Chair,  
Columbia Valley Community Health Center 
  
Scott Harris, Board Vice-Chair,  
Columbia Basin Health Association 
  
Jesus Hernandez, CEO,  
Family Health Centers 
  
Jodi Joyce, CEO,  
Unity Care NW 
  
Jennifer Kreidler-Moss, CEO,  
Peninsula Community Health Services 
  
Esther Lucero, CEO & President,  
Seattle Indian Health Board 
  
Michael S. Maxwell, MD, CEO,  
North Olympic Healthcare Network 
  
Joe F Montemayor, Board Chair,  
CBHA Columbia Basin Health 
  
Manuel Navarro, CEO,  
Columbia Valley Community Health 
  
Kristy Needham, CEO,  
Tri-Cities Community Health 
  
Kelli Nomura, CEO,  
International Community Health Services 
  
David Pearson, CEO,  
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Washington Association for Community Health 
  
Rogelio Riojas, CEO,  
Sea Mar Community Health Centers 
  
Brandy Taylor, CEO,  
Seattle Roots Community Health 
  
Christy Trotter, CEO,  
Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic 
  
E Tustison, Board Member,  
Community Health Care of Tacoma, WA 
 
Aaron Wilson, CEO,  
CHAS Health 
 
Lisa Yohalem, President & CEO,  
HealthPoint 
 
 
West Virginia 
Jay L Baker, CEO,  
OVP Health Care Inc 
 
Amber Crist, CEO,  
Cabin Creek Health Systems 
 
Robert Davis, Board Member,  
Pendleton Community Care 
  
Rob Dudley, President & CEO,  
Coplin Health Systems 
  
Sherri Ferrell, President & CEO,  
WV Primary Care Association 
  
Jordan A. Godwin, CEO,  
Valley Health Care 
  
June Griffith, CEO,  
Preston-Taylor Community Health Centers, Inc. 
  
Jamie Hudson, CEO,  
Pendleton Community Care, Inc. 
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Brittani Hutchens, CEO,  
Bluestone Health Association Inc. 
  
Lisa Leach, CEO,  
Lincoln Primary Care/Southern WV Health System 
  
Lisa Mowry, CEO,  
CHANGE, Inc. 
  
James Nelson, CEO,  
Monroe County Health Center 
  
Kristi Rader, CEO,  
Rainelle Medical Center Inc 
  
John Schultz, CEO,  
New River Health Association 
  
Rebecca J Thomas, CEO,  
Clay-Battelle Health Services Association 
  
Melissa Thompson, CEO,  
E.A. Hawse Health Center, Inc. 
  
Paul Wamsley, Executive Director,  
St. George Medical Clinic, Inc. 
  
Stephen Whited, CEO,  
Minnie Hamilton Health System 
  
Susan B. Walter, CEO,  
Tri-State Community Health Center 
 
 
Wisconsin 
Kim Franzen, CEO,  
N.E.W. Community Clinic, Ltd. 
  
Kristene Stacker, CEO,  
Partnership Community Health Center, Inc 
  
Scott Stewart, CEO,  
Wisconsin Primary Health Care Association 
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Laura Waldvogel, CEO,  
Noble Community Clinics 
  
Chad Wolbers, CEO,  
Crescent Community Health Center 
 
 
Wyoming 
Mindy Bendetti, CEO,  
Health West Inc. 
 
Tracy Brosius, CEO,  
HealthWorks 
 
David Mark, MD, CEO,  
One Health 
 
 
 
 


